SEDGWICK COUNTY

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
AUGUST 29, 2024
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Howard McCormick with Donald Schneider, Ronald Berges and Christy Beckman present.  The Treasurer, Assessor, John Fryar, Katie, Heather Foley and Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate joined the meeting.  
Schneider moved to approve the agenda with the addition of Hospital Board, NE Colo Health, Culverts and New Hire for R&B.  Berges second, carried. 
Schneider moved to approve the August 29, 2024 payables and payroll. Berges second, carried.

Schneider moved to approve the August 20, 2024 and August 27, 2024 minutes as amended.  Berges second, carried.
McCormick reported that the culverts are in on County Roads 12 and 61.  

Berges reported on the Hospital Board meeting and that the financial picture is improving, and they are recruiting physician assistants.
Anita Nein joined the meeting.  Berges told the Board that Nein served on the hospital board for over 30 years and presented her with a plaque.  The Board thanked Nein for her service to the community.

Berges reported on the NE Colorado Health Department and noted that there is a bacterial infection around Morgan County.

Schneider moved to approve the IGA between Holyoke School District and Sedgwick County for the upcoming November General Election.  Berges second, carried.

Schneider moved to approve the Joint Space Agreement between Sedgwick County and the Town of Julesburg.  Berges second, carried.

Berges moved to approve the form changes to the permits from the assessor’s office.  Schneider second, carried.

Schneider moved to approve the form changes to the Floodplain permits.  Berges second, carried.

Berges told the Board he attended the interview for the communication center dispatch position and recommended Jordan Foley for the position.  Schneider moved to approve the hiring of Jordan Foley in the communication center as a dispatcher to begin on September 9, 2024 starting at $16.92 per hour.  Schneider second, carried.

It is now 8:40 am and the Board has recessed to go into a work session.

The time is now 8:44 am and the meeting has reconvened.

Lon Stretesky joined the meeting.  Stretesky brought up concerns about State Line Road 63.2.  The Board agreed that it is in poor condition and that they have already asked for a bid for repairs.  Stretesky left the meeting.
Schneider moved to adjourn the meeting.  Berges second, carried.  

____________________________        _________________________________  Howard McCormick, Chairman             Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    



